


















RESPONSE TO APPROVAL STANDARDS: Bendowitz/Gilmour 1018 N Harvey 
 
A written response to each of the following standards that must be met in order for a variation 
to be granted (14.3 E of the Village of Oak Park Zoning Ordinance) must be submitted.  Each 
standard must be quoted from the Zoning Ordinance and then followed by a reasoned 
response to the standard.  Please note that all three standards must be met in order for the 
ZBA to grant any variance; 

 
 The strict application of the terms of this Ordinance will result in undue hardship unless the 

specific relief requested is granted.  Due to the alley being diagonal, it is physically impossible 
to build a standard sized 2 car garage 20x20 on the lot without the reduced alley setback 
requested creating a hardship for the resident to not be able to park 2 cars inside a garage. 
 

 The particular physical surroundings, shape or topographical conditions of the specific property 
impose a particular hardship upon the owner, as distinguished from a mere inconvenience, if 
the strict letter of the regulations were to be carried out. As stated above, due to the alley being 
diagonal the variance is necessary vs a mere  inconvenience. 
 
 

 The plight of the owner is due to unique circumstances inherent to the subject property and not 
from the personal situation of the owner and has not been created by any person presently 
having a proprietary interest in the property in question. This is not a self created hardship. It 
was created when Ridgeland Ave and nearby blocks were developed with the bend in Ridgeland 
due to the continental divide. 
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